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Presidentôs Notes 

 
Do what you feel in your heart to be right - for you'll be criticized anyway.   You'll be dammed if you do, 

and dammed if you don't.   --Eleanor Roosevelt  
 
 
January is one of my favorite months of all, simply because I know I get to go to the Road to California Show.  There is the 
build up beginning in July when classes are posted, and then the flying emails to your sewing buddies to confer over what 
classes look enticing and which ones will get you to pull the trigger and commit via Visa or Master Card. 
 
This year I dove in head first to attack a beginning machine quilting class with Cindy Needham.  She was such a wonderful, 
patient teacher, and her quilting samples were sublime.  Also on my schedule was a hand quilting class with Cindy Walter 
from Honolulu, Hawaii.  Letôs just say, I was mostly thumbs and not the sharpest needle or quickest student to learn this time 
honored technique.  Ouch.  Even with a thimble, I was anything but nimble.  Practice, practice, practice is my new mantra. 
 
Besides seeing all the amazing quilts on exhibit, it was fun to see so many friendly QBS members going to and fro, laughing, 
sharing and running to catch up with friends new and old.  Vendors showing their wares, seeing Alex Anderson up close; 
meeting Sue Pelland, the inventor of an amazing new curved ruler and technique; having a memorable dinner outing with 
girlfriends, staying up way too late showing off new treasures and bargains; spying Pat Adair out to dinner with an Orange 
County Guild table of friends.  These images and more added up to another wonder collection of lovely Road memories to 
savor. 
 
February is the month we celebrate love. I want to tell Sandra Carreon how much I love her taking on the position of Hospi-
tality Chairperson.  Thank you Sandra.  I know Kasey Egelus, outgoing chairperson, is happy to see the position go to a 
new volunteer; and will share her expert tips on this very important quilt job.  We also love and appreciate all your hard work 
these past two years, Kasey.   
 
I want to clarify that Deb Cardinale was our webmaster beginning in October 2006 and held the 
position of QBS Photographer beginning in April of the same year. She did an amazing job in 
both capacities during her tenure; and for that we are most grateful. 

 
 
Sew Happy,  
Susan Contreras   =^. .^=  
 
 
 

Date  Speaker  Topic  Website  

February 9, 2012  Marguerette Tate  Inspirations from Fabric   

March 8, 2012  Lisa Coulombe  Everyday Out and Beyond  www.quiltstowear.com  

Programs  
Kathleen Lisenby and Joanie Wolf  
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Thank you to Quilters by the Sea  
 

Thank you, thank you, thank you all for my gor-
geous Presidentôs Quilt.  Special thanks to Sonia 
Das  for her many hours of organizing and the put-

ting together this masterpiece.  And another spe-
cial thank you to Karen Kimmel for the quilting.  
It is fabulous.   

 
I still keep finding new special things hiding in the 
doorways, or windows.  Iôm sure to be surprised 
and smiling by this quilt for many, many years.  

And, itôs double sided, double the fun, and doubly 
sentimental. 
 

 
Quilt happy, 
Marilyn Pond  

2011 President  

January Membership Statistics  
Jan  Hinman  

 

Paid Members       83                         
 

Library Notice  
Caroline Finley and Brenda Rouse  
 

Members are encouraged to bring quilting maga-
zines to share/swap at the February General 
Meeting.  
 
Remember one "quilters stash is another quilters 
inspiration and treasure."   
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